# Town of Florida Select Board Meeting Florida Town Hall 379 Mohawk Trail

Drury, MA 01343

January 4, 2023

6:02 pm meeting called to order by Neil Oleson.

Select Board members present: Neil Oleson, Mike Bedini,

Select board members absent: Terry I. Green

Others present: Joan Lewis, James White, Vicki Winchell, Brad Furlon, Mike Gleason, Joe Therrien, Cindy Bosley, Ron Bosley, Larry Cote, Ron White, Jake White, Joe Therrien, Karen Brule, Jamie Richardson

#### Selectboard:

- Mike Bedini made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from September 14, 2022 with corrections. Neil Oleson seconded. Unanimous.
- Mike Bedini made a motion to approve the regular session and executive session meeting minutes from December 7, 2022. Neil Oleson seconded. Unanimous.
- Mike Bedini made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from December 21, 2022. Neil Oleson seconded. Unanimous.
- Mike Bedini made a motion to grant Peter Arigoni, Little Brook Builders LLC business license. Neil Oleson seconded. Unanimous.

#### Mike Gleason, Fire Chief:

Discussion held regarding Engine 2, a 1990 vehicle. Fire Department is researching updated pricing
information for a new fire truck. Quotes will be brought to the selectboard once they are able to obtain
them. Brad Furlon mentioned anything costing over \$100,000 must be sent out to bid. Lease options were
being discussed at the last meeting. Brad clarified bids can be obtained for a lease bid.

## Jim White, Highway Department Supervisor:

- Punching holes in the banks for water drainage.
- Several vehicles broke down recently. Truck #18 had the main drive shaft let go. Jim went to NH to
  obtain the part needed so the vehicle could be back up and running. The main cable on Doug's plow
  broke. Truck #5 had a spare transmission installed. Clutch is acting up again on truck #1. Village Trucking
  is picking it up and bringing it to Delurey's on Thursday. All trucks have been repaired except #1.
- Snow and ice cleanup

Select Board Initials	 MUD	
	<i>k</i> L -	

A-1

# Select Board Meeting January 4, 2023

# Joan Lewis, Town Administrator:

- Followed up on the dog complaint. Dog Officer Jeremy Dodge picked up a letter from the town to deliver to dog owner.
- Notices have been filed for the Verizon cell tower.
- Been in contact with the school regarding damage done. All information has been turned into the insurance company.
- Leaving the office Thursday for approximately 30 minutes to bring the Bear Swamp rebate check to the post office for overnight mailing to them.
- Stephanie is up to date on collector work and Melanie and Stacie are working well with Dave.

### **Public Comment:**

Ron Bosley asked about the Bakke land that was discussed at the last meeting. Neil responded Tom Brule
was going to reach out to the family and have them contact the board.

Mike Bedini made a motion to adjourn at 6:23 pm. Neil Oleson seconded. Unanimous.

Neil Oleson, Chair

Michael Bedini

Terry I. Green

Select Board Initials \_\_\_\_\_